Netball East 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Saturday 13th June 2015
Venue: Cambridge Regional College, Cambridge at 13.30
Chair::   

Cheryl Danson OBE    (CD)
Minute Secretary:
Nasem Khan

    (NK)
Present - Voting: 

	Alison Brightman - Cranfield NC
	Jo Collingbourne – Dolphins NC

	Amanda Pigg
	Kate Humphreys – Billericay NC

	Anne Harper – Norfolk County Chair
	Gloria Keech  X 2– Bedfordshire County and Mavericks Franchise

	Brain Worrell – Shelley NC
	June Snellin – Essex County Representing County Chair

	Carole Titmuss – Turnford NC
	Linda Gaine – Kats NC 

	Claire Fiddaman X 2– Suffolk County & Ipswich Ladies NC
	Linda Swaine - RMB and Comberton NC

	Dawn Bullimore  - Brookshaw NC
	Lisa Hill – SAS NC

	Donna Cooper – Stowmarket NC


	Lucy Davidson – Eastwood NC

	Donna Eagling – SETNA Chair


	M Brazier – Chesthunt NC

	Heather Nolan?


	Michelle Allpress – Icons NC

	Jackie Stigwood - ?
	Naomi Zielinska x 2 – Cojags NC & Representing Cambs County Chair

	Jackie Webb – Chelmsford Junior NC

	Sachel Grant – MK Netters NC

	Jan Hunt - Thetford NC
	Susan Bailey – Christchurch NC



	Janice Cook – Herts County Chair

	


Present – Non voting:

	Anna Hunt
	Jess Wooley

	A Webb
	John Gulvin

	Abbie Bromley
	K McGlynn

	Adam Fisher
	K Millbery

	Adrian Fisher
	Karen Trigg

	Alison Bowen
	Katie Bowen

	Almena Theobald
	Lauren Baren

	Amy Danks
	Louise Brown

	Andy Bowen
	M Brazier

	B Gregory
	Maggie Jackson  - MBE 

	B Jones


	Mandy Hales

	Beryl Webb
	Mike Bedford

	C Collins
	Mike Danks

	C Penfold
	N Panons

	Carolyn Davis
	Nicola Joseph

	Chloe Gregory
	Nikki Skinner

	Chris Beasley
	P Sabatino

	Chris Laundy 
	Peter McCann

	Debbie Hands
	Rianna Reid

	Emily Gulvin
	Ruby Penfold

	Emily Sabatino
	S Gregory

	Evie Herrick
	S Panons

	F Jones
	Sally Hunt

	Faye Trigg
	Sam Herrick

	Georgina Fisher
	Samantha Sabatino

	Gill Stevens
	Sandra Howlett

	Jackie Gulvin
	Sarah Bellamy

	Jan Burke – HLM
	Steph Collingbourne

	Jasmine Stigwood
	Tracey Fisher

	Jeanne McCann
	Vikki Bromley

	Lucy Millberg
	


Apologies:
	Annabel Mabin
	Jean Jones

	Anne Miles
	Jean Stone

	Beryl Davy
	Jessica Ferguson

	Celine Watts
	John Pitts

	Claire Southam
	Kim Mackie

	Geraldine Cornwell
	Louise Harwood

	Hayley Varley
	Sheelagh Redpath

	Janet Wrighton
	Wendy Pugh


CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME 
The Chairman, Cheryl Danson (CD) welcomed all the voting and non-voting members, EN Life Members and guests.  She gave a special welcome to Jo Adams (EN Interim CEO) who is in attendance as a guest and a speaker today.  Cheryl confirmed that copies of the AGM 2014 minutes and 2015 reports have been circulated. 
NK confirmed that there were 30 voting members present. 
1. Apologies for absence

Nasem Khan confirmed that 16 apologies had been received.

2. Minutes of the AGM Saturday 14th June 2014
The minutes of the AGM held on 14th June 2014 had been previously circulated. The Chairman asked for any amendments.  With no other queries or amendments raised, the minutes were signed as a true and correct record. 

Agreed unanimously. 

3. Matters arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Chairman’s Remarks

CD thanked all the members for their continued support.  The East region has had another successful year.  We have seen more growth in membership this year. CD highlighted the hard work of the TSGs who had made good progress delivering their programmes. We have achieved most of our targets and have made a significant contribution to the delivery of the EN Whole Sports Plan 2013-17 (WSP).
CD gave thanks to all the EN staff, Regional Management Board (RMB) and the TSGs and expressed her appreciation of all their hard work and dedication. CD explained that we continue to work with Hertfordshire Mavericks developing our coaching pathways and linkages with the performance academies, where the athletes continue to progress well.  Some athletes have been successful in getting into the EN development squads. CD gave thanks to Sarah Beattie (East Regional Manager) and Nasem Khan (East Regional Coordinator) for all their hard work. 
CD also gave a special thanks to Jo Adams, interim CEO who had given up her time to attend the Regional Assembly today.


5. Reports

i) Accounts for period ending 31st August 2014:
CD explained that John Pitts (JP), (Finance and Business Director) had given his apologies as he could not attend today. CD introduced Linda Swain (RMB Elected Member) who would present on JP’s behalf. 

LS drew everyone’s attention to the Finance report and gave a summary on JP’s behalf.  LS explained that with sufficient funds in place, JP proposed that there should be no increase in membership fees this year. There were no questions raised and the accounts were adopted.
Proposed by: John Pitts (Finance and Business Director))
and seconded by Jackie Stigwood (Bedfordshire County Administrator).

Agreed unanimously. 

ii) TSG Achievements

All TSG’s gave a brief summary report of their achievements. 
Mike Bedford advised that it has been another successful season in the RCL with little disruption from the weather during the season. He gave congratulations on the following:  
· Billericay from East Essex were crowned RCL champions and represented the East in the Premier league 3 play offs. Although going very close, they were unable to complete the jump to the Premier league. 
· Runners up in Division 1 were Ipswich Ladies from Suffolk, for the second year running.  
· Division 2 winners were Eastwood from East Essex and runners up Comberton from Cambridgeshire who have taken their place at the top of the Regional Ladder for the first time. 
· In Division 3, new comers Cheshunt from Hertfordshire were unbeaten all season with Hereward Harriers from Cambridgeshire coming second. Both will compete in Division 2 next season. 
· The RCL U16 tournament was a successful day of good quality netball with Turnford from Hertfordshire winning and Eastwood of East Essex runners up. At the National finals Turnford achieved a brilliant 3rd place overall and Eastwood 12th place.

· In the U14 tournament Hertfordshire teams dominated with Turnford the winners of the tournament and ASCO runners up.  At the National finals Turnford excelled and achieved 3rd place and ASCO were placed in 8th place.

MB gave special congratulations to Turnford NC for their outstanding performances in achieving 3rd place in the National competitions for both age groups.
June Snellin Officiating TSG gave a brief overview of her report.  It has been a challenging year.  The mentoring programme has proved successful and will continue.  Support will also continue at Mavericks, Open and NPL training sessions. She gave a summary of the umpire award testing delivered in the region and counties. There has been a slight decrease in the number of C-award test passes this season. This is due to the implementation of new processes which has slowed things down. There have been 2 successful B-award and MBO courses delivered this season. There were no A-award practical tests taken this season, but there are 3 that are on their way for next season.   JS gave congratulations to Gary Burgess and Jackie Mizon on their allocation of the Super league and Australia world Championship.
Sarah Beattie (Regional Manager) gave a brief summary on coaching in the absence of a Coaching TSG lead. She advised that the region is continuing to work closely with Hertfordshire Mavericks providing coaching opportunities and delivering bespoke coaching workshops.   A Mavericks coaching workshop was successfully delivered this morning with 34 attendees participating.  There are plans for next year to extend further opportunities to grassroots coaches and performance coaches.  SB also advised that the region is looking to host a regional coaching conference scheduled for 12th September 2015 – Keep the date in the diary. SB gave congratulations to all the Regional Performance Athletes who have been selected for either the U21 Australia tour and U17’s National Academy. 
Chris Laundy gave a summary of the performance report followed by a presentation which highlighted the athletes’ hard work and achievements. Chris gave her thanks to all the performance coaches, athletes and their parents for their hard work and continued support.
Gloria Keech (GK) briefly summarised the achievements and the challenges experienced by all the Mavericks squads this season.  She expressed her thanks for all the support received from the East Region. 
Linda Swain (LS) gave a brief overview of the Finance and Business report provided by John Pitts. CD commended JP on his continued  scrutiny and preparation of the budgets and accounts.
Cheryl gave her sincere thanks to all the Technical Support Group leads, EN staff, Netball Development Officers, County Chairs and Regional Management Board. 

iii) Adoption of the Annual report

Cheryl asked for a proposer and seconder for adopting the Annual reports.  

Proposed by: Sue Bailey (Christchurch Ladies NC) and seconded by Colin Hill (SAS NC).


Agreed unanimously.

6. Appointment of Auditor

John Pitts confirmed in his report that Mr Robert Palmer was prepared to remain as auditor. 

Proposed by: Linda Swain (RMB Elected Member) and seconded by Carole Titmuss ((Turnford NC). 

Agreed unanimously. 
7. To adopt new constitution
CD explained that the RMB have reviewed the East Constitution based on England Netball’s constitution. Minor amendments are being proposed to bring them in line with England Netball’s constitution. Copies were sent out to all members prior to this meeting with request for any feedback/queries.  As none were received, the proposal is to adopt the new East Region Constitution.  CD asked for a proposer and a seconder. 

Proposed by: Linda Swain (RMB Elected Member) and seconded by Janice Cook (Hertfordshire County Chair). 

Agreed unanimously.

 8. Election of Board Members

CD advised of the following:

John Pitts (JP-Finance and Business Manager) gave notice last year of his intention to stand down from this AGM.  As we have not received any nominations JP has kindly agreed to stay in post for another 12 months only.
Mike Bedford (MB-Competition Chair) gave notice during the year of his intention to stand down from this AGM. As we have not received any nominations MB has kindly agreed to stay in post for another 12 months only.

CD explained that we must have a treasurer and Competitions Chair on the RMB and if anyone is interested in these positions to contact her directly.
Cheryl Danson (East Region Chair), Chris Laundy (East Region Performance Head Scout) and June Snellin (East Region Officiating Chair) have all agreed to stand in their relative posts for another 3 years.

John Pitts (Finance and Business Manager) and Mike Bedford (Competition Chair) will both stay in post for 12 months.

Linda Swain (RMB Elected Member) and Gloria Keech (Co-opted Representative - Mavericks Franchise) are appointed for a further 12 months.
No voting is required as the nominees have been unopposed. 

9. Any Other Business

CD gave recognition and thanks to several valuable members of the East region who have recently passed away, Margo Shawyer, Jean Eddie and Kath Worrell MBE. 
 There was no other business.

10. Close of meeting

The meeting was closed at 2pm.
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